
Minutes 

Throop Borough Council 

Re-organization Meeting 

Wednesday, January 3rd, 2024 

 

 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

 

Magisterial District Judge Szewczyk administered the Oath of Office to the elected 

officials. 

 

Members of Council: 

Charlene Tomasovitch                                              

Matt Chorba      

Bob Magliocchi 

Chris Mazzucca                                          

        

 

Mayor Joe Tropiak presided. 

 

 

ROLL CALL:  

 

 

Members of  Council: 

Anthony Gangemi - P 

Matt Chorba - P 

Richard Kucharski - P  

Charlene Tomasovitch - P 

Chris Mazzucca - P 

Vince Tanana - P 

Bob Magliocchi - P 

Solicitor - Louis A. Cimini - P  

Mayor - Joe Tropiak - P 

Secretary - Renee O’Malley - P  

Chief Clerk/Treasurer - Robin Galli - P  

 

 

 

Announcements: 

 

Throop Borough Officials and Employees would like to wish everyone a Happy, Healthy and 

Prosperous New Year. 

  

 

 



Work Session/Meeting Schedule:  

* The Jan. monthly work session/meeting will be held Tuesday, Jan. 30th, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. 

*The Feb. monthly work session/meeting will be held Tuesday. Feb. 27th, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Motion by Gangemi    Seconded by Tomasovitch 

 

 To appoint Richard Kucharski as Council President.   

  

 All in favor     Motion carried  

 

Kucharski thanked Council for their confidence.      

 

 

 

 

 

2. Motion by       Seconded by 

 

 To appoint Bob Magliocchi as Council Vice-President. 

 

 All in favor     Motion carried 

 

Magliocchi thanked Council and is hopeful to get a lot of stuff done this term. 

  

  

   

 

 

3. Motion by Tanana    Seconded by Chorba 

 

 To appoint Anthony Gangemi as President Pro Tem to serve as chair in the absence of the 

president and vice president. 

 

 All in favor     Motion carried 

 

Gangemi thanked Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

A moment of silence was held for the passing of Domnick Perry and Dennis Pabis. 

 

 

Mayor Tropiak announced he will present the families of both with a Certificate at the next 

meeting. 

 

Kucharski also added that there is currently a monetary collection for Domnick Perry. 

 

 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

Meeting minutes by Renee O’Malley 

Borough Secretary 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 


